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From: Fahim Rifat < >
Sent: Monday, May 30, 2022 5:07 AM
To: Public Testimony
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please create a South Asian District in Jackson Heights/Woodside area

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe.  Forward suspect email to phish@cyber.nyc.gov as an attachment (Click the More button, then 
forward as attachment). 
  

Esteemed members of the commission, Please create a new council district for South Asians in the 
Jackson Heights/Woodside area. The area has a large South Asian population composed of India, 
Bangladesh, Pakistan, Nepal etc. In addition, the area has 10 Masjids where a lot of Muslims pray. Over 
the years, South Asians have been divided between Council District 25 and 26th. Please rectify this issue 
on eve for all and create a new district for South Asian/Muslims. Warm regards  
Rahim Talukder,  Queens, NY 11369, USA 




